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AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF ARCHITECTURE STUDENTS 
POLICY ON COMPENSATION FOR INTERNS 
 
In July 1993, the AIAS Board of Directors adopted a “Public Policy on Uncompensated Interns.” The policy has 
been subsequently reviewed and reaffirmed by the Board and reads as follows: 
 

The AIAS maintains that employers must properly compensate all employees. Compensation 
must be in compliance with the regulations for the jurisdiction in which they are working. 

 
In 2010, AIAS crafted a public statement on intern compensation in conjunction with the Association of 
Collegiate Schools of Architecture and the American Institute of Architects, which reads as follows: 
 

The Association of Collegiate Schools of Architecture, the American Institute of Architects, and 
the American Institute of Architecture Students recognize that architects are bound by law and 
ethics to pay interns, and strongly advocate for the appropriate compensation of architectural 
students and interns. Because of current economic transformations, some architects have both 
solicited and accepted the services and labor of interns without pay. We strongly urge 
architectural firms and other for-profit employers to respect the law and comply with the 
ethical standards of our profession, and we strongly encourage interns to refuse to accept 
employment without pay, and to notify the Department of Labor in cases where employers 
propose such an arrangement. For more information on labor laws and professional ethics, 
please see the AIA Code of Ethics and the U.S. Labor Department standards under the Fair 
Labor Standards Act. 
 
The ACSA, AIA, and AIAS further support architects, students, and recent graduate doing 
pro-bono work. We recognize the distinction between unpaid work for profit-making 
employers, and unpaid work for non-profit organizations, communities in need, and volunteer 
activities, which allows participants to determine their own hours and degree of involvement. 
The AIA has established guidelines for service that are provided on a Pro Bono basis. They 
can be found under the member section of the AIA website. 

 
 
POLICY ON COMPENSATION FOR INTERNS AFFIRMATION 
As a way of confirming that the AIAS is not promoting or being promoted by architects employing unpaid 
interns, we ask that each participant in an official AIAS function review and sign the following statement.  We 
appreciate your participation in our event and thank you for your support of our position against unpaid 
internships. This position is supported as well by the Board of Directors of the Association of Collegiate Schools 
of Architecture (ACSA) and the American Institute of Architects (AIA). 
 
Name: __________________________________________________________ 
 
I do hereby affirm that I understand and support the AIAS policy on the compensation for interns. If I employee 
interns, I further affirm that I do not use unpaid architectural interns in my professional practice when 
applicable by federal wage and hour laws. 
 
Signature: ________________________________________________________ 
 
Date: ____________________________________________________________ 
  




